
 

Parish Office 434-2145 Faith Formation Office 434-2417 School 434-3822 

Parish office fax# (920) 434-5015  School fax# (920) 434-5016 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
Pastoral Team                                                                

Pastor             Rev. John P. Bergstadt –Ext. 211  Council & Committee Chairpersons  

Parochial Vicar Rev. Scott Valentyn-Ext. 210  (Meetings are open to all Parishioners)  

Deacons Manny Torres & Nicholas Williams  Pastoral Council-Second Thursday of the Month 

Business Administrator      Chair: Michelle Malone 

 Deacon Manny Torres –Ext. 213   Finance Council-Third Monday of the Month 

Pastoral Associate        Chair: John Hanley 

 Sister Kathy Lange - Ext. 214    Social Concerns-Lori Janowski   

Evangelization/Spiritual Growth               Site Advisory Council-Lisa LaCount 

 Ruth Holloway –Ext. 209    Board of Faith Formation-Molly Huben  

Liturgy and Music      Stewardship Committee-Roseann Mader 

 Karen Buchinger – Ext. 232    Welcoming Committee-Sarah Wulf 

Faith Formation/Youth Ministry    Building & Grounds-Hal Tust 

 Amy Koehler-Ext. 212     

 Faith Formation-Gr. 1-5/Sacraments   Parish Trustees 
  Susan Casleton –Ext. 205   Bob Buss   

 Faith Formation-Gr. 6-8    Jean Payette 

  Katie Westhoven—Ext. 204     

 Youth Ministry  

   Jody Engebos –Ext. 215    

School Principal        

 Andrew Mulloy –Ext. 223      

 Schedule of Worship      
Eucharist 
Tuesday 8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Communion 

   6:30pm – Mass   

Wednesday thru Friday 8:30am – Mass 

Saturday 4:30pm – Mass 

Sunday 8:00am & 10:00am – Masses 

Adoration-First Thursday of the Month 

Holy Days As Announced 

Reconciliation 
Tuesday evenings from 5:30 – 6:30pm 

Saturday 9:30am – 10:30am (Or by appointment) 

Baptism 
Baptism Class is held the last Thursday of each month. 

Please call the Parish Office Center at 434-2145 to register. 

Baptism will be celebrated on Baptism Sunday at any Mass. 

Marriage 
By arrangement eight months in advance. 

Sacrament of the Sick 

Individually, by appointment – Communally, as announced              
 



Welcome to Saint John the Baptist Catholic Parish – Howard, Wisconsin 
O God, Hear Our Prayer 

 

Saturday, February 25   4:30pm  Cordella Charles 
 

Sunday, February 26    8:00am  People of the Parish 

                10:00am  Agnes Wojkiewicz 
  

Tuesday, February 28   8:30am   Liturgy of the Word 

               6:30pm  People of the Parish  

 

Wednesday, March 1    Ash Wednesday  

               6:30am  Liturgy of the Word 

               8:30am  Agnes Wojkiewicz 

               5:00pm  Liturgy of the Word 

               6:30pm  Al Gerczak 

 

Thursday, March 2     8:30am  Bob Madigan Family 

               6:30pm  Holy Hour 
 

Friday, March 3       8:30am  Loanne Caelwaerts 
 

Saturday, March 4     4:300pm  Judy (Lemmens)Bekkers  
 

Sunday, March 5      8:00am  Dick Huben 

                10:00am  People of the Parish 
           

 

 

 Before you leave Church today… 
Stop in the Sunday Office and purchase SCRIP! 
 

Pick up your auction registration form & raffle tickets in     

   the Sunday Office. 
 

Visit the Cathedral Book Sale – Before & After Masses 
 

Scripture Readings 
March 5, 2017  

First Sunday of Lent  

Reading I    Genesis 2:7-9; 3:1-7 
Reading II   Romans 5:12-19 

Gospel  Matthew 4:1-11 
 

 

             Stewardship of Treasure        

From the week of February 19, 2017 

Weekly Contribution Budget                   $22,800 

Weekly Envelopes                                  $17,454.81 

EFT                             25,213.33 

Loose Collection                                              +       978.88 

Total                                                             $43,647.02  

 

 

Children’s Stewardship  
Here are just a few of the many “offerings” to God  from  

the youth at St. John the Baptist. 

    

     *I plad cach wite my dog. 

     *I sang a song for my Grama. 

     *I changed my cosins diper. 

Spelling taken directly from the envelopes! 

 

12 youth envelopes were turned in for February 19...$17.00 

 

This Week at St. John’s 
Sunday, February 26, 2017 

Cathedral Book Sale – Before & After both Masses 

Women’s CRHP Team – 11:15am, Fireplace Room 

Men’s CRHP – 4:00pm, Fireplace Room 

Faith Formation Gr. 11 – 7:00pm, School 

Mom’s Group – 7:00pm, Conference Room 

Monday, February 27, 2017 

Women’s Bible Study – 6:00pm, Fireplace Room 

Catechist Certification – 6:30pm, Commons 

Tuesday, February 28, 2017 
Blessed Mother Bible Study – 9:00am, Fireplace Room  

Children’s Choir – 3:20pm, Church 

Girl Scouts – 4:30pm, Cafeteria 

Girl Scouts #4279 - 5:00pm, Cafeteria 

Men’s Choir – 6:00pm, Church 

Living Waters – 7:15pm, Church 

Men’s Bible Study – 6:30pm, Conference Room 

AA – 8:00pm, Corner Room in the Ministry Center 

Wednesday, March 1, 2017 – Ash Wednesday 

Senior Citizen Card Party – 12:30pm, Commons 

Thursday, March 2, 2017 

Day of Adoration begins w/8:30am Mass with Holy Hour –  

 6:30pm, Church 

That Man Is You - 6:00am, Narthex 

Women’s Bible Study – 9:30am, Fireplace Room 

St. John’s Prayer Group – 7:00pm, Day Chapel 

Adult Faith Formation – 7:30pm, Fireplace Room 

Friday, March 3, 2017 

Stations of the Cross – 7:00pm, Church 

Saturday, March 4, 2017 

Women’s Bible Study – 8:00am, Fireplace Room 

School Auction – 5:00pm, Rock Garden 

Sunday, March 5, 2017 

Coffee & Rolls – after both Masses, Hosted by 

  Catholic Women/Christian Mothers 

Parish Mission – 6:30pm, Church 
 

Spring Get-A-Way 

Well it’s that time of year when Christian Mothers/Catholic 
Women are getting ready for the Spring Get-A-Way. They are 

looking for items to make up baskets for the Silent Auction. Any 

questions, call Sandy Baranczyk at 434-2373. 
 

The Nature Ministry is looking for donations to buy   3-4 foot 

high wetlands trees for the forest.   They cost between $6-10 

each.   If you have not been able to help us in the forest, perhaps 

you would like to donate to the trees?  Please call 434-0240. 
 

Cathedral Book Sale is here! 

February 25-26, 2017 

 The Cathedral Book Sale sponsored by the Stewardship 

Committee is here on Feb. 25-26, 2017.   

Books will be available for purchase before and after all masses 

on both weekends.  Spiritual reading for all ages will be available 

on topics such as- Lent, prayer, Pope Francis, grief, children’s 
books, spirituality and more! 

 This is a great opportunity to deepen your relationship with God 

and enhance your Lenten experience through spiritual reading. 

 



Welcome to St. John the Baptist Catholic Parish – Howard 
St. John the Baptist - Principal Update               
  

Adoration in the Cry Room 
 

My family has long sought to make Eucharistic adoration a part 

of our spiritual life. Now that we have three kids under three-

years-old, it looks different than it used to. Our stops are much 

shorter and contain more distracted prayer. Recently I took my 

two-year-old twins to adoration, and I sat in the cry room. My 

kids played with dolls, puzzles, and trucks, while I prayed the 

Rosary and gazed upon our Lord in the Eucharist. Our meditation 

and moments with the Lord are different with kids, worries, and 

distractions, but these moments are no less beloved by the Lord.  
 

It is truly a blessing to our parish community that a monthly day 

of Eucharistic Adoration is prioritized. Lumen Gentium (11), a 

Second Vatican Council document, calls the Eucharist “the source 
and summit of the Christian life.” The source of our strength and 

the very good of our Church flow from the Eucharist, and all of 

the works that we do as Christians are oriented towards the 

Eucharist. “For in the blessed Eucharist is contained the whole 
spiritual good of the Church, namely Christ himself” (CCC 1324).  
 

So, take a moment on March 2 to stop by Adoration, and please 

pray for our parish and school community. 
 

Andrew Mulloy, Principal 

 

Registration is Now Open: Registration for the 2017-18 school 

year for preschool and K-8 is open now. Call the office (434-3822 

x221) or visit our website (sjbhschool.org) with any questions. 

 

Annual Auction: Please consider joining us for our annual 

school auction at 5pm on March 4
th

. This year we are taking the 

auction off-site as we had many years ago. Join us at the Rock 

Garden for a meal, drinks, and fun with the community. Dinner 

and raffle tickets are available in the SCRIP office after Mass.  

Please pray for the school on March 4
th

 for an outpouring of grace 

on the ministry of the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Raffle Tickets – Lucky 7 Cash Raffle 
Seven lucky winners! Great Odds! 

Tickets: $50.00 each or 3 for $125.00 

Drawing will be held on Saturday, March 4th at 10:00pm 

SJB Youth Ministry 
Jody Engebos (920)737-7357   

Youth Minister for grades 6-12 

Facebook: St John the Baptist Howard Youth 

Hello all! 

 It is with a lot of prayer, counsel, time, respect and melancholy 

that I am saying that this will be my last season with Youth 

Ministry. 

 It’s time for someone new.  I’m not taking a different ministry 
job or leaving SJB. This is my home parish. This is home. It’s 
time for someone fresh to take this position.   

 I will be attending the summer 2017 SHINE trip to Columbus, 

Ohio and organizing the Love Begins Here, Steubenville 

Conference trips, and service/fundraising opportunities. I will 

fulfill my commitments and be the Youth Minister that I have 

always been. 

 If you know someone with a lot of faith and energy please send 

them our way.  The position for Coordinator of Youth 

Evangelization is posted in our Diocesan newspaper, “The 

Compass.”  I have been blessed to learn from you and  ‘work’ 
with you. 

 I feel that I truly am and have been “Living the Dream”!!! 
  Thank you for having faith in me.  I will miss this. 

    God Bless, 

      Jody Engebos 

      St. John the Baptist  youth minister 2009 - 2017 

      SHINE 2017 update: I initially signed up to take 17 people… 

24 of you want to go!!!!    OK!     Let’s go! I have plenty of 

chaperones this year – so exciting! I can bring 8 more HS 

youth!  First come, first served! July 17-22   Columbus Ohio 

(We may stop at the Notre Dame Cathedral!!) ALL ARE 

WELCOME TO JOIN US! -  (registration in Narthex Kiosks) 

_____________________________________________________ 
 

LOVE BEGINS HERE provides youth with an opportunity to 

encounter Jesus Christ in a life changing way through week long, 

local Mission Trips where they live in Catholic community and 

continue His work on earth. SJB will join the middle school 

mission trips.  We need 1 adult for 5 youth. June 11 - 14: St. 

Bernard, Green Bay http://www.lovebeginsheremissions.com/ 

 

 

 

Join us…Explore your faith  
through the Creed! 

Come learn more about our profession of faith as we explore the 

Creed: Monday, February 27, 2017 – Topic:  Church 

6:30-8:30pm, Commons 

Sr. Elise Cholewinski will be presenting.   Whether you are 

seeking certification as a teacher/catechist or you just want to 

learn more, this will be a great learning experience which will 

help you come to know our set of beliefs better.  For questions or 

to register, contact Sherry Van Helvoirt at svanhelvoirt@sjbh.org 

or 434-2145 ext. 206.  

http://www.lovebeginsheremissions.com/
mailto:svanhelvoirt@sjbh.org


February 26, 2017                                   Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 

Announcing the Spring CRHP dates:  

Women’s:  April 1-2, 2017 

Men’s:  April 8-9, 2017 
 “By name I call you…..” 
The weekend will renew your relationship with Jesus and new 

friendships with other women and men from the parish will be 

formed.  Give this Lenten gift to yourself and your family. Call 

now:  Ruth @ 434-2145 ext. 209 
 

Shelter Meal 
On Monday, February 13

th
 St. John the 

Baptist Parish served a hot chili 

dinner to 236 people (plus seconds) 

at the New Community Shelter on 

Mather Street in downtown Green 

Bay.  Thanks to the 11 families who 

provided chili, the 11 families who baked desserts, 8 families who 

donated fruit and the 2 families who served.   Thanks to all 

involved for their generosity!  If you are interested in helping 

cook, bake, or serve, please call and let us know.  We would be 

happy to add you to our list of volunteers!  Call Ellen Buss at 

366-7489 or Mary Graycarek at 676-1332. 
 

Scrip News 
Grazies Italian Grill is new to the SCRIP program.  Cards are 

available in $25 denominations at a 12% rebate.  Order some 

today. 

Volunteers for: 

      March 4 & 5              Kellie Ahonen & Tina Kerscher 

        March 11 & 12          Allyson Welnetz & Nancy Leurquin 

        March 18 & 19           Lynn & Brian McKean 
 

Stewardship of Service Commitment  Forms 
Update-Stewardship of Service Commitment Forms 

Thank you to the 150+ families who have returned the 

commitment forms!  We thank you for your patience while we 

compile your information. All those who expressed interest in a 

new ministry will be contacted by the end of March. Please return 

your forms via the offertory baskets drop off in the Parish office 

or return by mail.   

We strive to help each other discover, equip and live out our 

God-given talents.   
 

Current Food Pantry Needs 

 Currently, we have plenty of canned green beans and 

macaroni and cheese.  Our needs for this next week are:  

cereal, canned peas and corn, syrup, pancake mix, 

crackers (Town House or Ritz variety),  Chef Boyardee 

products, jelly, syrup, catsup, frosting, canned peaches, 

applesauce, boxed potatoes, complete boxed meals, spaghetti 

sauce, Dinty Moore Beef Stew, mayonnaise, Hamburger Helper, 

Kleenex,  shampoo, conditioner, deodorant, dish soap, liquid hand 

soap, toilet paper, and laundry soap.  Thanks to all of you who 

have been checking the bulletin for our needs.  

  

THANKS TO EVERYONE 
for contributing to the Knights of Columbus 

2017 Baby Bottle Campaign! 
 The total amount collected for Love Life Ministry (a local 

organization helping struggling mothers who have chosen life 

here in our area meet the basic needs of their newborns): 

$10,259.62. If you still have your Baby Bottle – please return it to 

the Parish Office as soon as possible.  And even if you couldn’t 
make a contribution this year – please return your Baby Bottle so 

it can be used again for future Campaigns. 
 

Parish Office Hours are Mon-Thurs 8am-4pm, and Fri 8am-Noon. 

Please return your Baby Bottle during Office Hours – Please Do  

NOT leave on the Porch! THANK YOU!! 

 

Update-Stewardship of Service Commitment Forms 

Thank you to the 150+ families who have returned the 

commitment forms!  We thank you for your patience while we 

compile your information. All those who expressed interest in a 

new ministry will be contacted by the end of March. Please return 

your forms via the offertory baskets, 4-drop off in the Parish 

office or return by mail.   

We strive to help each other discover, equip and live out our 

God-given talents.   

 

Area Happenings! 

           The Sacraments of Marriage & Holy Orders 

February 27, 6pm 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish 

2771 Oakwood Dr. 
Marriage is total self-giving and sacrifice for each other. 

Annulments are not Catholic divorce, and annulments do not 

make children illegitimate.  Everyone is legitimate and a child of 

God.  A priest acts in the person of Christ at Mass and in other 

sacraments.  Why do we call priests “Father?”   Learn more at this 

DVD presentation from the Know Your Faith series.  Drop in; no 

need to RSVP.  For questions contact Carrie at 

clundy@seasgb.org or (920) 499-1546.clundy@seasgb.org. 

********** 

Ss. Edward & Isidore 

Health and Wellness Committee presents… 

         Saturday Morning for Men and Women 

A morning filled with knowledge, laughter, inspiration, and 

relaxation for both men and women.  All are welcome.   

Saturday, March 4, 2017 
8:30 am – 12:30 pm      

Cost: $10.00 
Ss. Edward and Isidore Parish 

3667 Flintville Rd.  
Green Bay, WI 54313 

(Registration Required) 

Keynote Speaker:  “Humor, Health and Happiness”   

 Soup and Salad Lunch; Door Prizes 

……………………………………………………………… 
Registration deadline is Feb. 27, 2017.  

 Space is limited, so register today! 
     Please call the office to register 920-865-7844 

Direct any questions to Carol Mueller at 655-0451 

mailto:clundy@seasgb.org
tel:(920)%20499-1546
mailto:clundy@seasgb.org


Welcome to St. John the Baptist Catholic Parish – Howard 
 

WHY SHOULD I GIVE TO THE BISHOP’S APPEAL? 

As I sit at my desk writing this article, I just got off the phone 

with a close friend who happens to belong to another parish in our 

diocese.  He just got back from a two week vacation, since he is 

retired and was opening his mail.  He was reading through the 

letter asking for him to consider donating to the Bishop’s Appeal.  
And knowing that I am a deacon and that I love to play golf and 

he just got back from a two week golf vacation, he decided to call 

and give me a hard time! 
 

He started off by saying what a fun time he had playing golf and 

too bad I would not take the time to go along.  Of course there 

was another reason why I couldn’t go. And then he got around to 
why he should or shouldn’t give to the Bishop’s Appeal.  He said, 
“Every year I get one of these in the mail and sometime I decide 
to give and sometime I don’t.  Yet they keep sending me a letter 

every year.  What do you think I should do?”   
 

Wow, what an opening.  I could give him two barrels full of what 

I know about the Bishop’s Appeal.  Such as the following taken 
from a brochure: “Your gift to the Bishop’s Appeal helps Catholic 
Charities reach out to those in need by providing individual and 

family counseling.  Catholic Charities teaches people financial 

responsibility, provides adoption and pregnancy counseling to 

birth parents and adoptive parents, guides individuals with 

unplanned pregnancies, and offers other counseling services. 

Your gift brings faith formation to people of all ages.  Parishes 

and Catholic schools are able to provide strong religious 

curriculum, train educators and youth leaders, and supports Camp 

Tekakwitha summer camp for our youth. Within parishes, your 

gift assists in training and supporting pastoral ministers, parish 

staff, deacons and lay ministers.  It supports outreach ministries, 

adult faith formation, and we also support campus ministries for 

young adults.  These are just a few ways your gift to the Bishop’s 
Appeal makes a difference.” 
 

But I didn’t do that.  I said, “You need to decide for yourself how 
much the good that the Bishop’s Appeal does impacts your own 
life.  It’s not just about asking you for a donation but about 

making a commitment to help those less fortunate than yourself.  

About how making ministry happen goes a long way to making 

our world a better place. Only you can decide what is important.” 
And with that, he said he would be sending his gift.   But he still 

gave me a hard time about not going on the golf vacation. 
 

This year’s Bishop’s Appeal has only been ongoing for the past 
three weeks.  Already our parish has reached 31% of our goal.  If 

we could continue at this pace we would be done before Easter.  I 

want to thank the 132 households that have already given this 

year. And I ask the rest of us to pray and decide how we can help 

to make ministry happen in our parish and the Diocese.  May God 

bless us all. 

Deacon Manny Torres 
 
 

Bishop’s Appeal 
31% of Goal 

      2016              2017 

      150 Households       132 Households 

      $29,445            $34,145 

 

 
Why Give to the Bishop’s Appeal? 

 

And the king will say to them in reply, “Amen, I say to you, 
whatever you did for one of these least brothers of mine, you did 

for me.”   Matthew 25:40 

 

Your gift to the Bishop’s Appeal will help in countless ways.  
Care ministers are trained to go out and share the Gospel with the 

homebound and sick.  Children and families are able to attend 

lively, interactive education programs learning the Word of God.  

A young woman in an abusive relationship is able, through 

counseling with Catholic Charities, to stand on her own feet.  

Families seeking to adopt are connected with newborn babies.  

Your gift to the Bishop’s Appeal makes happy endings possible. 
91% of every dollar raised goes to Diocesan ministries and 

services right here in northeastern Wisconsin. 

 

Make a tremendous difference, and give to the Bishop’s Appeal. 
How much you give is less important than the spirit in which you 

give. Even small donations add up to large donations.  To make a 

gift today contact your parish, visit the Bishop’s Appeal website 
at www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give, or call Debbie toll-free at 

877-500-3580, ext. 8184. 

 

 

Our next Eucharistic Adoration: 

     March 2
nd

 begins  

      following the 

     8:30am Mass 

     and ends with 

  Holy Hour at 6:30pm. 

 
“Taste and see the  goodness of the Lord.” 

http://www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give


February 26, 2017                                   Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
DID YOU KNOW…? 

New series:  The Four Faces of Jesus 

 “The four faces of Jesus” is a metaphor for how each of the four 
evangelists (Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John) portrayed Jesus 

differently in their respective Gospels.  While they were all 

describing the same person, each evangelist had a different 

perspective – especially when addressing Jesus’ duel natures: 
human and divine.  And when writing their Gospel, each also had to 

consider their intended audience’s background, culture, and 
ethnicity.  Taken together, these different “faces” provide us with a 

much broader illustration of Jesus, and His message. 

Week 7:  DID YOU KNOW…? 

Gospel of John (Part 1) 

John’s Gospel is quite different from the there synoptic gospels; 
Matthew, Mark and Luke.  John’s Gospel however, is like stepping 
into a whole new world.  John’s narrative contains a series of 
‘signs’—the gospel’s word for the wondrous deeds of Jesus.  John 
wants his audience to see Jesus’ origins as divine:  “In the beginning 
was the Word (Jesus), and the Word was with God, and the Word 

was God” (John 1:1).  From the first verse in this Gospel, John is 
speaking of Jesus, whose humanity is indisputable, but even great is 

His divinity.  Jesus’ oneness with the Father is a common theme 
running through John’s Gospel.  “Whoever has seen me has seen the 

Father” (John 14:9). 
John chooses seven of many wondrous deeds of Jesus: 

1. Transformation of water into wine at Cana (Jn 2:1-11) 

2. Cure of the royal official’s son (Jn 4:46-54) 

3. Cure of the paralytic at the pool (Jn 5) 

4. Multiplication of loaves (Jn 6) 

5. Walking on the waters of the Sea of Galilee (Jn 6) 

6. Healing of the young man born blind (Jn 9) 

7. Raising of Lazarus (Jn 11)                    
Virginia Smith; St. Anthony Messenger, 

Cincinnati, OH; March 1990 
Fireside Catholic Women's Bible. The New American Bible. Wichita, Kansas: 

Catholic Bible Publishers, 2011. 

 Next week we will see how John moves from signs to reality:           

   Jesus’ passion, death and resurrection. 
 

 

Attention:  All Parish Organizations 
On the first weekend of Lent, March 4-5, Fr. Dan Felton will preside and 

preach at the three weekend masses.  On Sunday, Monday and Tuesday 

evenings, March 5th, 6th and 7th Fr. Dan will speak from 6:30 to 8:00 pm 

in church. The nature of a parish mission is that it is meant for the entire 

parish.  Father Dan said that the mission will be for those in high school 

and adults.  

We are asking parish organizations to not schedule meetings during these 

three days so that their members can be present. Will you please arrange 

this with the parish groups to which you belong? 
 

 

 
From March 1 through April 9, you’re invited to join other Christians for 
40 Days for Life – 40 days of prayer and fasting for an end to abortion. 

You’re also invited to stand and peacefully pray during a 40-day vigil in 

the public right-of-way outside Planned Parenthood 2605 S. Oneida St., 

Ashwaubenon, and also to help spread the word about this important 

community outreach. If you’d like more information – and especially if 

you’d like to volunteer to help, please contact:  

Contact Paula at 920-857-8265.  
St. John the Baptist walks Thursday's from noon to 2 pm during Lent.  

 

Ash Wednesday, March 1, 2017 
Ashes will be distributed at all the services! 
    6:30am – Liturgy of the Word 

    8:30am – Mass 

    5:00pm – Liturgy of the Word 

    6:30pm – Mass 
 

 

Green Bay West Side Area - Ash Wednesday Service Times 
        6:45 am Nativity Ashes Only 

        8 am Nativity                      

        8 am St Joseph 

        8:45 am St Agnes               

                       9 am St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 

                       12 pm St Agnes 

                       12 pm St Patrick 

        12 pm Nativity Ashes Only 

        5:30 pm St Joseph  

        6:30 pm St Agnes 

        6:30 pm St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 

        6:30 pm Nativity 

        7 pm Annunciation  

 

Area Lenten Penance Services 
Thursday, March 2, 5:30-6:30 Confession -Annunciation 

Wednesday, March 8, 7 pm St John - Howard 

Tuesday, March 14, 7 pm Nativity 

Wednesday, March 15, 7 pm Nativity  

Thursday, March 23 6:30 pm St Agnes 

Wednesday, March 29 6:30 pm St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
 

 

LENTEN REGULATIONS 
1. Catholics who have celebrated their 14

th
 birthday are to abstain 

from meat on Ash Wednesday and all Fridays in Lent and Good 

Friday. 

2. In addition to abstaining from meat, Catholics who have 

celebrated their 18
th

 birthday, until they celebrate their 59
th

 

birthday, are to fast on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday. Those 

who are bound to this regulation may only eat one full meal. Two 

smaller meals are permitted if necessary to maintain strength 

according to one’s needs, but eating solid foods between meals is 
not permitted. 

3. These minimal penitential practices should not be lightly 

excused. 

 
 

The Lenten Giving Trees will be put up on March 11/12. 

Parishioners are encouraged to take a paper cross from the trees, 

purchase the items listed and return the items to church by the 

weekend of March 25/26. Items will range in price from $3.00 to 

$25.00. If you are interested in purchasing  

SCRIP, please leave the certificate with 

the SCRIP seller. St. John’s is hoping to  
provide Lenten baskets to 20 area families  

plus donations to the Love Life Ministry. 

 

  

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://40daysforlife.com/media/logo_light2x.png&imgrefurl=https://40daysforlife.com/&docid=GuItRQQTp3OVxM&tbnid=xHL-JXYZP0xyAM:&vet=1&w=712&h=142&bih=903&biw=1280&q=40 days for life clip art&ved=0ahUKEwi217OfjqLSAhVD4YMKHdE6CewQMwgoKAcwBw&iact=mrc&uact=8


Welcome to St. John the Baptist Catholic Parish – Howard 
 \

Liturgical Ministries 
   The complete schedule is online at www.sjbh.org/parishcal 

Ministers: Check your mail / email. The unavailability request for the April-July schedule has been sent out. 

Please reply by March 1. 

  

Parish Mission:  The Reign of God is at Hand 
 

                  
 

Join us for the St. John the Baptist Parish Mission. March 5-7 6:30-8:00 PM. 

The mission theme is “The Reign of God is at Hand.” 

Father Dan Felton is a dynamic and entertaining presenter using stories, scriptures and songs as he explores the 

topics of Love, Hope, Justice, Mercy and Joy. Come to know and understand many of the parables from Jesus and 

understand why he was sent to us. Join us for the parish mission each evening and take away some practical tools to 

help you continue to grow your faith in Jesus Christ. 

 

All parish members and community members are invited to attend. Make a plan and bring a friend. 

The presentations are geared towards older youth and adults. Babysitting service is available by calling (920) 434-

2145 ext. 201 

 

 

 

 

 Eucharistic Minister Lector Greeter Usher Musicians 

 Saturday 

March 4   
4:30pm 

 

 

Denise Staidl 

Jane Phelps 
Jeff Taylor 

Kathy Lange 

Keri Steffens 
Megan Dodson 

Mike Gorniak 

Pat Lane 

1- Kathy Schmocker 

2- Celine  Goessl  
 

 

 

Altar Servers 

Allen Maresh 

Morgan Maresh 

Alex Mc Kean 

Gwen Huempfner 
Lois Gile 

Sam Mc Kean 

Stan Lardinois 

Chuck Gille 

Dan  Cornell - Head 
Kaitlin Steffens 

Lee Steffens 

Rachelle Paulsen 
Zac Paulsen 

David Seering  

Chris  
Paul 

Kim  

Karen 
Michael 

 John 

Sunday 

March 5 
8:00am  

Diane Stepien 

Faye  Klasen 
Linn Heinzen 

Liz Beyers 

Mary Ann Berger 
Michelle Stratman 

Pat Femling 

Shirley Destache 

Lector  
1- Mike Carroll 
2- Deb Rentmeester  

 

 

Altar Servers 

Connor Seidl 

Lauren Seidl 

Al Spakowitz 

Brad & family Lyons 
John Dedich 

Rose Spakowitz 

Shelly Lyons 

Caleb Rentmeester 

Eric Stratman 
Jacob Stratman 

John  Hanley 

Len Rentmeester - Head 
Michael Stratman  

Living Waters 

Sunday 

March 5    

10:00am  

  

 

Bill Meo 

Casey Chrudimsky 

David Bjorkman 
Donna Hansford 

Eileen Breitrick 

Gary Ronsman 
Karen Monfre 

Ronda Schauer 

Sally Ronsman 
Twila Meo 

Lector  
1- John Vandermause 

2- Kathleen Krause 
 

 

 
 

Altar Servers 

Emerson Dycus 
Joey Hackl 

Eric Erdmann 

Liz Erdmann 

Mary Hackl 
Mike & family Hackl 

Paige Beyer 

Benjamin Jensen 

Doris Smits 

George Smits 
Joel Williams 

Kathy Yaggie 

Peter Mueller - Head 
Steve Jensen 

Tony Yaggie 

Men’s Choir 

http://www.sjbh.org/parishcal


February 26, 2017                                   Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


